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AMinutes of Governing Board 

Regular Study & Voting Session 

  
Tuesday, February 6, 2024 @ 5:00 pm 

Prescott Unified School District 
Governing Board 

  
A Regular Study & Voting Session meeting of the Governing Board of Prescott Unified School 
District was held Tuesday, February 6, 2024, beginning at 5:00 pm in the District Office 
Boardroom. 
  
All supporting documents/attachments can be found by visiting our website: 
  
https://www.prescottschools.com/ 

  
This meeting was livestreamed and the video recording can be viewed by visiting the following 
link: 
 

https://youtube.com/live/3hM2SXXQK2c?feature=share 

 

 

Board Members present: 
  
                          Governing Board President Stan Goligoski 
                          Vice President Jane Robertson 
                          Linda Conn, Member 

            Andy Fraher, Member 
                         
Board Members absent: 
 
  Kara Woods, Member 
Others present: 
                        
                        Clark Tenney, Superintendent 
                        Mardi Read, Asst. Superintendent 
                        Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
                        Kelsey Secor, Director of Instructional Support 

           Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant to Superintendent and Governing Board 

                      Ava Kleinman, Student Representative 

                        Kevin Phelan, Student Representative 

   

Others absent: 
 
           Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/Human Resources 
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1. STRATEGIC PLAN COLOR KEY: 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT  
CULTURE  
COMMUNITY AND STAKEHOLDER RELATIONSHIPS  
ENROLLMENT  
RESOURCE ACCOUNTABILITY 

2. CALL TO ORDER - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski called this meeting to order at 
5:00 pm. 
   

3. OPENING CEREMONY 
   

3.A. Welcome - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski welcomed everyone in 
attendance. 
   

3.B. Pledge of Allegiance – Student Representatives Kevin Phalen and Ava Kleinman led the 
audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
   

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 
   

4.A. Consider approving the agenda, as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board Policy requires the approval of the agenda. 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, could I get a motion to approve the 
agenda, as presented. Linda Conn noted, I’ll move that. Andy Fraher seconded the 
motion.  

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Linda Conn voted Aye and Andy 
Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 4-0. 
   

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 
    

5.A. Consider approving the minutes from the Regular Study and Voting Session meeting of 
January 16, 2024, as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board policy requires the approval of minutes. 
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Linda Conn noted I would like to make a motion that the minutes be amended to reflect 
that my self nomination was not allowed and that Roberts Rules of Order were not 
followed correctly. Stan Goligoski noted, I have a motion, do I have a second? Hearing no 
second the motion dies.  

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, could I get a motion to approve the 
minutes, as presented. Andy Fraher noted, I’ll make a motion that we approve the 
minutes from the regular study and voting session meeting of January 16, 2024, as 
presented. Jane Robertson seconded the motion.  

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Linda Conn voted Nay and Andy 
Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 3-1. 
   

6. PRESENTATIONS 
   

6.A. Galileo Data Presentation 
 
Presenter: Rene Steingraber, PUSD Testing Coordinator presented the following 
information regarding Galileo Data: 

2.6.2024 Galileo Bd 
Presentation.pdf

 
   

6.B. Preview of February 16, 2024, Professional Development Day 
 
Presenter: Kelsey Secor, Director of Instructional Support presented the following 
information regarding the February 16th Professional Development Day. 

Board Presentation 
2_6_24.pdf

 
   

7. INFORMATION ONLY ITEMS 
   

7.A. Summary of Current Events 

7.A.1. Superintendent  

Mr. Clark Tenney noted. We are in enrollment season for students for next year. 
Those who are already with us and coming back to us. We are getting that data from 
families. For example, those students who are currently in third grade and are 
planning on being here for fourth grade next year. The vast majority are and that 
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helps us with our staffing models.  Enrollment is already open here at the beginning 
of February. We are very pleased over the last several years that we have shown 
moderate growth in our enrollment in spite of the fact that there are fewer kids in 
Prescott all the time. We can continue to draw more and more from neighboring 
communities. That is a good reflection on the work that we are doing. 

Mr. Tenney noted, I should have mentioned this at the beginning of the meeting that 
Mr. Binder is not here this evening. We have sent him to Show Low, Arizona to learn 
about Federal sexual harassment law. Mrs. Woods had a family issue and she could 
not make it tonight so we excuse her as well. We hope the best for both of them and 
that they will be safe in their travels.  

Mr. Tenney noted, I’ve shared in my board reports that I have spent some time over 
the last few weeks heading down to the legislature, and hosted Senator Bennett in 
town to advocate for various things around legislation that will support students and 
because we are right in the middle of the legislative session, we are excited about 
what they will do for us this year. Stan mention that last night he and I had the 
opportunity to go to the County Education Services Agency for a board presidents 
round table. I think there were about 9 board presidents who were there asking 
questions and receiving training. We have given you all a handout that we got last 
night to give us some guidelines about how to appropriately conduct meetings.  

Mr. Tenney noted, you’ll be interested to know that Mrs. Dillon, our former board 
president has been in town and I got to see her at Yavapai College. She asked me to 
pass along her good wishes to each of you and thank you for your service.  

There’s weather outside so I will be up at four driving the roads for a weather report 
and hoping that the people who give us information are correct. We are fortunate to 
have a PUSD alum who is a professor of meteorology at Embry Riddle Aeronautical 
University. He is a lifelong resident of Prescott. Curtis James is very kind to be 
available at 4:30 in the morning responding to texts. We rely on him a lot. We also 
rely on the streets department from the city of Prescott. They look at their own 
forecast and then look at what that means in terms of the condition of the streets. 

Mr. Tenney noted, I think I’ll defer to Kevin and Ava about sports, but I would like to 
mention quickly that 48% of our students at Prescott High School are involved in 
athletics at some point during the year which is phenomenal. I don’t know of another 
school with that high of a ratio and we have had some great success this winter. We’ll 
hear from Kevin and Ava about that.  

Mr. Tenney noted, Mr. Fraher do you want to jump in on this and give us some info? 
Mr. Fraher noted, this was our latest challenge coin presentation to Kelly Mattox at 
the Family Resource Center. She was nominated for all the work that she does and we 
went right after the last board meeting, the next day. We presented Kelly with this 
and Nanci Hutson was there and did a story in The Courier on all the recipients for the 
year up to this point. Mr. Tenney noted, Jane you work closely with Kelly as a long 
time volunteer in the Teachers Closet which is housed in the same facility and you 
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have been able to interface with Kelly a bunch. Jane Robertson noted, I am. She is 
amazing. To watch her work with the homeless families that come in needing supplies 
or clothing, or books. She is extremely patient. She would have made a great 
kindergarten teacher. If the community is interested in a donation to a charity, the 
Family Resource Center is a fantastic place to donate their time, effort, items, 
whatever for our students and families who need help, especially during the winter. 

Mr. Tenney noted, yesterday I was able to go to Ms. Jauregui’s (How-da-gee) class as 
a guest. She is one of our relatively new teachers to PUSD. She started with us last 
year. She doesn’t have her teaching certificate yet. She’s got her bachelor’s degree 
and is well educated and super enthusiastic and has all the skills she needs. She just 
doesn’t have that piece of paper yet. She is part of our Keystone program that we’ve 
talked about many times and this lady is knocking it out of the park. She teaches 
Middle School. She does a great job with those kids and makes great things happen. 
She is one of our English Language Arts teachers and I was able to go to her seventh 
grade class. They were doing a Socratic seminar. The kids had studied a little bit about 
an issue and then they shared opinions about how much of our personalities is 
genetic and how much of it comes from our environment. They’ve done a little bit of 
reading about that then then they had an hour-long discussion with amazing levels of 
participation and insights. Ms. Jauregui is just one example of some of the great folks 
that we have and some of the great things they are doing in our classes, from day to 
day. I love what she brings to our district and what she shared with her kids that day.  

Mr. Tenney noted, I need to mention one more thing. Kelsey, do you mind sharing 
some information about Ms. Loving and what she shas been able to accomplish 
recently? Mrs. Kelsey Secor noted, yes. Mrs. Loving is a kindergarten teacher at Taylor 
Hicks who started working on her national board certification before Covid hit. There 
were some delays because of Covid. You have to submit video evidence of your 
teaching practices. She stuck with it and a couple weeks ago we were able to go and 
giver her, her notational board certification banner. It is an incredible 
accomplishment and a ton of work, so if you see her, congratulate her. You’ll see her 
picture on the front of our website and on Facebook, etc. Mr. Tenney noted, we are 
very proud of her, that is something that just a tiny fraction of teachers nationwide 
choose to pursue and achieve. 

7.A.2. Governing Board Members 

Mr. Andy Fraher noted, I met on January 25th with Dr. Harris, our Exceptional Student 
Services Director and we talked about him developing site teams that he is growing at 
each school to develop leaders and kind of that grow your own process which is really 
good to see within ESS. On February 1st I got to meet with Mr. Neely at the high 
school. We visited some classes. I think one of the things that was brought up is it is 
easy to get caught up in the day-to-day stuff and not look around and realize it is 
important for teachers and administrators to be able to look around and see the good 
things that are happening and we try not to get overwhelmed. We went to a 
beginning art class which is part of the Freshman Academy and seeing those kids 
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doing some of the artwork blew my mind. I told Mr. Neely that I don’t think I ever 
took an art class in school and these kids were doing optical illusions. This was their 
first class for many of them and the work they did was just amazing. We talked to one 
student about Freshman Academy and I think sometime in the future we should have 
a presentation to the board on Freshman Academy and what they are doing.  In the 
PE classes we saw some instruction going on which was amazing to see everybody 
engaged and active, learning those other skills thar are not academic skills typically, 
but these kids are learning lifetime skills that will keep them active for life. We saw art 
from an AP student as well and students giving presentations on their art projects and 
AP students developing portfolios. I went to Ruth Street Theater and the Winter 
Guard was engaged and active in there. They were working on their routines and then 
the best part of the day, I got to participate in the lockdown drill for PHS. It was great 
to see those ball bearings all moving so smoothly in that activity. It was a very 
productive day. I feel some of the safety drills take a little bit of time away from 
learning but it is very important and I want to thank Mr. Neely.  

Mrs. Jane Robertson noted, I ran into a mom when I was hiking the other day who has 
a kindergartner and a daughter in our early college program and she had nothing but 
wonderful things to say about both programs. She was so excited about early college 
and Molly Orr. She just could not say enough. 

Mr. Stan Goligoski noted, at Lincoln school tomorrow is lunch with a loved one and 
whenever they do that, they have a book fair. There is a PTA family dance and auction 
from 5:00 – 7:00 pm on February 15th. One of the things that is sent out to parents is 
this weekly newsletter and one of the things that I did notice was a free online 
tutoring for students through the Arizona Department of Education. It is online 
achievement tutoring to raise academic outcomes and I thought that was a great 
thing to be added that anybody could click on that and have that accessible.  

Mrs. Mardi Read noted, I was going to save that report until we had more details, but 
it is very exciting. We are using Arizona’s offer for tutoring and embedding that. We 
are putting the structure together. Parents can’t just click on that and get tutoring. 
Right now, there is a lot of leg work to be done, but Lincoln is advertising it to parents 
to see level of interest and start recruiting for it.    

7.A.3. Governing Board Student Representatives 
   

Mr. Kevin Phalen noted, as Mr. Tenney brought up briefly, our boys basketball team 
has won the Grand Canyon region for the first time since 2002. In other sports news 
our boys’ soccer team just made it into the play-in and then I think our girls’ soccer 
team is hoping to do maybe a little more than the play-in and this was already 
brought up, but our Galileo testing happened and then alongside that, 50 seniors 
were randomly selected for the NAEP test which is like the national assessment of 
educational progress. That testing happened last week.  
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Miss Ava Kleinman noted, Ti’s Art Gallery featured a bunch of PHS artists this past 
week and it was a really cool event. Spring sports tryouts are coming up in the next 
couple of weeks. FBLA (Future Business Leaders of America) competed at their 
regional competition and Gwen Herbert, a freshman, placed second in economics 
overall. 

Mr. Clark Tenney noted, Adam, I am going to reach out to you now. There are going 
to be some play-in games, do we know those dates? Mr. Neely noted, not yet and 
that boys’ soccer has a play-in game, looks like most likely girls’ basketball will host a 
play-in game and then both girls’ soccer and boys’ basketball will be moving past the 
play-in games because of how highly ranked both are. Wrestling is going well and 
we’ve got the number one scorer in the state right now in boys’ basketball in Mr. 
Tenette. Mr. Tenney noted, and I just read in the courier that he is 16th in the nation. 

Mr. Tenney noted, a lot of success in winter sports you mentioned wrestling and both 
boys and girls wrestling have had some good individual performances as well and 
their teams are moving on to sectionals. Both the boys’ basketball team and girls’ 
soccer team are ranked in the top five in the sate and have had tremendously 
successful teams, as well as girls’ basketball and boys’ soccer have done well, both 
winning records. We are super proud of winning records it is fun for the kids. I 
mentioned to you in my board report what I really love is the kids are learning 
teamwork, and they are learning diligence, and they are learning hard work, and they 
are learning cooperation, and they are learning physical fitness, and so many other 
things from these programs whether we win 16 games or 6 games, there are terrific 
things that come out of that. 

 

8. ACTION ITEMS 
   

8.A. CONSENT AGENDA - All those items listed below may be enacted by one motion and 
approved as Consent Agenda items with or without discussion.  However, any item may be 
removed from the Consent Agenda and considered separately if a Governing Board 
member so requests. 
 
The resolutions included in the Consent Agenda have been posted in order to waive the 
reading of the body of the resolutions.   
 
Consider approving the Consent Agenda as presented. 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski read the list of Donations aloud.  

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, could I get a motion to approve the 
consent agenda, as presented. Jane Robertson noted, so moved. Andy Fraher seconded 
the motion.  
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Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Linda Conn voted Aye and Andy 
Fraher voted, Aye. The motion passed 4-0. 
   

8.A.1. Consider approving the certified and classified personnel actions as presented. 
   
RELEVANT INFORMATION:  
A copy of the personnel report is attached for review. 
   
Presenter: Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/HR Director 
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8.A.2. Consider approving the donations as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
Board policy requires acceptance by the Governing Board of all donations.   
  
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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8.A.3. Consider ratifying the vouchers as presented.  
   
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
Arizona Revised Statutes require approval/ratification of all vouchers. 
   
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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8.A.4. Consider approving the Student Activities Fund Statement of Receipts and 
Disbursements for FY23 End of Year and FY24, (January 2024), as presented.  
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Please see the attached reports.  
   
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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8.A.5. Consider approving a Waiver of Conflict of Interest regarding agreements 
between the Yavapai County Free Library District and Prescott Unified School District 
No. 1, as presented.  
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
The Yavapai County Attorney (YCAO) has been asked by Corey Christians, Director of 
the Yavapai County Free Library District (YCFLD), to provide legal services in 
connection with preparing agreements and templates for agreements, and to provide 
advice, review, and conduct communication between YCFLD and PUSD, No. 1, 
regarding Agreement for Transfer of Used Computer Equipment from the Yavapai 
County Free Library District to Prescott Unified School District No. 1. 
 
YCAO maintains an attorney-client relationship with the parties and may periodically 
provide legal advice to them. YCAO recognized that the School District may have 
independent legal counsel. Nonetheless, YCAO maintains an attorney-client 
relationship with the School District as YCAO may periodically provide legal advice to 
them pursuant to A.R.S. 11-532. A School District's "client" status does not change 
even if they use independent legal representation. It is also possible that Prescott 
Unified School District may eventually ask YCAO for legal services concerning these 
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matters. 
Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent 
    

8.B. STUDY AND VOTING SESSION - If a member of the public wishes to speak to one of 
the following voting items, please complete and return exhibit BEDH-E, Public Request to 
Speak (https://www.prescottschools.com/Page/558) to Sarah Torres, Administrative 
Assistant to the Governing Board prior to the study and voting session of the agenda. 
 
For items with the potential to have many speakers, the overall speaking time may be 
adjusted by the Governing Board. Speakers will be called to speak in the order in which 
they signed up, first come, first served. 
 
Requests to speak that are emailed will also be first come, first served. Email requests can 
be sent to sarah.torres@prescottschools.com at any time prior to the study and voting 
session of the agenda. 
 

There were no requests to speak.  

   

8.B.1. Consider approving an out-of-state travel request from Mr. Barry Tolli, Head 
Baseball Coach at Prescott High School, for student-athletes and coaches to travel 
to Laughlin, Nevada, and participate in the Route 66 Baseball Classic Tournament, 
as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
18-20 Prescott High School Baseball players will be invited to participate in the Route 
66 Baseball Classic Tournament in Laughlin, Nevada on March 8 & 9, 2024, hosted by 
River Valley High School. 
 
The athletes' families are responsible for transportation to and from the tournament, 
and they are also responsible for reserving and paying for hotel accommodations of 
their choice.  
 
This is an Arizona Interscholastic Association (AIA) sanctioned event. 
 
Presenter: Barry Tolli, PHS Head Baseball Coach 

Mr. Adam Neely presented this item. Mr. Tolli was not able to attend the meeting.  

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, I’ll consider approving and out-of-
state travel request from Mr. Barry Tolli, Head Baseball Coach at Prescott High 
School, for student-athletes and coaches to travel to Laughlin, Nevada, and 
participate in the Route 66 Baseball Classic Tournament, as presented. Andy Fraher 
noted, so moved. Linda Conn seconded the motion.  
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Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Linda Conn voted Aye and 
Andy Fraher voted Aye. The motion passed 4-0.   

8.B.2. Consider approving the School Facilities Oversight Board's "Terms and 
Conditions for Acceptance of Monies from the Building Renewal Grant Fund", for 
PUSD school sites, as presented. 
 
RELEVANT INFORMATION: 
Governing Board approval is required for the school Facilities Oversight Board to 
distribute any monies for projects from the Building Renewal Grant fund and to 
comply with state law.  
 
BRG-005560 3-Ton HVAC Unit Replacement - Taylor Hicks Elementary - $26,439.00 
 
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, consider approving the School 
Facilities Oversight Board’s “Terms and Condition for Acceptance of Monies from 
the Building Renewal Grant Fund”, for PUSD school sites, as presented. Andy Fraher 
noted, so moved. Jane Robertson seconded the motion.  

Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye and Andy Fraher voted Aye.  

Linda Conn abstained.  

Governing Board President Stan Goligoski noted, Linda you’re abstaining for more 
information? Linda Conn responded, yes.  

Chief Financial Officer, Brian Moore noted, President Goligoski, I can help with this. 
Specifically, the way the school facilities board works is it's a like for like 
replacement and so if we were to upgrade or do anything that's an add-on it's not like 
for like. We have a three ton unit that went out and we're replacing it with a 3 ton 
unit and that's the extent of that. Unless we want to say no we would not like to have 
that money from the school facilities board, you can vote no on this and then we can 
use our local funds.  
 
Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, this motion passes 3-0.   

8.C. INFORMATION AND DISCUSSION ITEMS   
   

8.C.1. Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer, has prepared the School Board Summary 
Budget Report for your review.  
 
Mr. Moore noted, as presented. 
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8.C.2. Community Comments shared with the Governing Board (what 
comments/concerns do Board members hear from the public in general). 
 
Presenter: Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 

Mr. Andy Fraher noted, I was able to do some volunteer work at the high school and I 
want to point out there are students that are struggling with academics and it's really 
great to have resources in the community like the Launchpad that provide academic 
mentoring and tutoring free of charge. If our students are not comfortable getting tutoring 
at the high school, they have a place to go and it's really appreciated. I think students are 
really appreciative of that help. I just wanted to share that with what I'm seeing and 
hearing from the groups I work with.  
 
Linda Conn shared a document regarding Far-UVC lights. Ms. Conn noted, I was saying it's 
a pretty good thing for us to have and it's pretty safe. 
 
Mr. Goligoski noted, could we request to have it as a future agenda item is that what we're 
trying to do? Ms. Conn noted, I think that's probably what would be most appropriate. Mr. 
Goligoski noted, if it's something we're going to have discussion around we would need to 
have it agendized. if you want to just share some information now, you can do that real 
quick. If this is an item that you know you've done some research on and that you would 
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like us to look into, we can look into placing it on the next agenda if that works? Ms. Conn 
noted, that works. 
 
Mr. Goligoski noted, one thing that we're seeing around town are the Billboards if you will 
or the banners, we had one here on the A rating. A lot of people are asking about that. We 
had a lot of people just yesterday at our president's Round Table that were congratulating 
us. They know how difficult that is and those are fellow board members commending us 
on the rating especially as a district. I'd love to see on the next agenda just what does that 
mean; what's the breakdown on it. I think we've spoken about it but we have not seen the 
breakdown on it and the community deserves to know what's going on and what it does 
truly mean to be an A-rated school. 
  

8.C.3. School District Governance Book Study Discussion 
 
Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent 

Discussion ensued regarding adding a study session for a book study where the Board and 
Superintendent read a few chapters and then discuss them.  

It was the general consensus of the board to bring this to future agendas. 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, there was a suggestion of, you could do 
a book study, that was one Cottonwood Unified had done, but overwhelmingly it was a 
retreat and a retreat that focuses specifically on how do we treat each other as board 
members. There are experts in the field that we have locally that recommend this to these 
different districts. That is something I would be more interested in. I think this is a great 
tool maybe we even incorporate this when we do the retreat. I'd be very open to trying it 
out the first 15 minutes of the meeting, we’ll just let the public know that we're going to 
be discussing a topic 

 

8.C.4. Meeting Dates:  
Regular Study and Voting Session: March 5, 2024, at 5:00 pm in the PUSD District 
Office Boardroom. 
   
Other Dates: 
Friday, February 16, 2024 - Professional Development Day - No students 
 
Monday, February 19, 2024 - Presidents' Day - All PUSD Schools & Sites closed 
   

9. ADJOURNMENT – Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to 
adjourn. Andy Fraher noted, I move that we adjourn, Jane Robertson seconded the motion. 
Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Jane Robertson voted Aye, Linda Conn voted Aye and Andy Fraher 
voted Aye. The meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm. 

https://youtube.com/live/3hM2SXXQK2c?feature=share

